At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of November, 2009

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Councilman 




        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman   

Absent
       Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor  
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




        Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant

                                
        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Martin Moomey, from Carter Avenue, led the pledge to the flag. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additional items for this agenda.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on the agenda.

4A.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the amount 

of $1,156,647.36 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: 2010 Special District Budgets

Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing for the 2010 Special District Budgets. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice for the public hearing on the 2010 Special District Budgets has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town web page since November 3, 2009. It was advertised in the Sentinel on November 3, 2009 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 4, 2009. 


MOTION was made at 7:03 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing for the 2010 Special District Budgets. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Deputy Supervisor Benedict said this public hearing is for the 2010 Special District Budgets and Rolls. He read the tax rates for the following district: Highway, Water, Lighting, O & R Rates and Sewer Bonds. (see attached)
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Water District and Lighting District rates are for $1,000.00 of asset value of a property. The Sewer District amounts are tied to a benefit formula of fifty units for a typical family resident. 


The Drainage Districts is one unit per lot. The Greenshire Way improvement area is based on one unit per lot. 

Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked the Board members if they had any questions. There were none. He then asked if the public had any questions. 


Dr. John Keller, North End, asked when the Town water is going to be filtered.  


Deputy Supervisor Benedict said that item will be discussed at 11C of the agenda.


John Ward, Colden Park, asked for the amount of the Crossroads Sewer Bond.


Deputy Supervisor Benedict said Crossroads decreases from $3.32 per benefit unit to $2.80.

Bill Fetter, Rockwood Drive, asked if any of the money for the construction of the treatment plant come from the Water District. He suggested instead of decreasing the sewer fee to have it remain the same and put the funds toward improvement for the districts. 

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said the increase for the water funds are in anticipation of the work the Town is currently undertaking and will undertake in the near future, including the proposed installation of manganese filtration at the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant. He said the reduction in the benefit unit formula is a direct result of the debt service reduction for the Sewer District. The Town does have a Capitol Reserve Fund where funds are available for upgrades and repairs. The money collected for each district can only be used for that district.  

Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked if there were any other questions. There were none.


MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following: Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Rolls, Budgets and Benefit Formula in the Town of Newburgh / All Sewer Districts Billed Quarterly, Resolution Establishing the Operating & Maintenance Rates of the Town’s Sewer Districts,  Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget / Consolidated Water District, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget – Greenshire Way Highway Improvement Area – County Tax Warrant, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget – Amber Fields Drainage District – County Tax Warrant, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget –Cox Drainage District – County Tax Warrant, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget – Stonewall Estates Drainage District - County Tax Warrants, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll * Budget – Colden Park Lighting District – County Tax Warrant, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget – Consolidated Lighting District #1 – County Tax Warrant, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget – Fleetwood Lighting District – County Tax Warrant, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget – Lakeside Lighting District – County Tax Warrant and the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget – West Side 
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Orange Lake Lighting District County Tax Warrant, Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget – Nob Hill Sewer District County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7. (7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: One Way Street for Filiberti Lane


Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing for a one way street for Filiberti Lane.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice for a public hearing for a one way street for Filiberti Lane has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since November 2, 2009. It was advertised in the Sentinel on November 6, 2009 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 4, 2009. 


MOTION was made at 7:17 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to open this public hearing for a One Way Street for Filiberti Lane. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Mark Taylor said Filiberti Lane was recently accepted for dedication by the Town Board and the Highway Superintendent as a Town road. This is a street in the Orchard Ridge subdivision which intersects with McCall Place. Residents from that street approached the Board with concerns with the traffic flow from the Orchard Ridge Development. The Town Board said they would consider designating Filiberti Lane as a one way street when it became a Town road. This Local Law will designate this street as a one way street. 


Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked the Board members if they had any questions. 


Councilwoman Greene asked which direction the one way will go. 


Mr. Osborne said the one way direction will allow traffic to proceed from McCall Place onto Hopeview Court.  

Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked if the public had any questions.


Bill Fetter, Rockwood Drive, asked if this is a preexisting road or recently built. He asked if it was built to Town specifications and why wasn’t presented as a one way street when it was built. He asked who decided to make this a one way street. 

Councilman Woolsey said the paperwork was not submitted on time so unfortunately it could not all be done at the same time. 


Mark Taylor said the Town Board’s jurisdiction commences when the road becomes a Town road. During the planning process it was not in the Town Board’s jurisdiction to enact a one way designation. 

MOTION was made at 7:24 by Councilman Piaquadio to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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8.
RESOLUTION: One Way Street for Filiberti Lane

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 12 of 2009 – Amending #174-37 Schedule IV One-Way Streets of Chapter 174 entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Filiberti Lane from McCall Place to Hopeview Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.
RESOLUTION Approving of the 2010 General and Highway Budgets

Deputy Supervisor Benedict said the public hearing for the 2010 General and Highway Budgets was held on November 2, 2009. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Approving Annual Town Budget for 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

10.
POLICE

Deputy Supervisor Benedict said there is a memo from Police Chief John Mahoney requesting permission to purchase a supply of firearms ammunition for the Police department for training purposes as well as for Department Issue purposes. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 3, 2009, submitted by Chief John Mahoney to purchase ammunition from the New York State bid (Group 35200 award #20881 as follows:

Federal 40SWB rounds, Federal AE40R2 rounds, Federal 38G.38 cal rounds, Federal T223E.223 rounds, Federal LE 132 00 12 gauge buck shot rounds, Federal LE 127 LRS 12 gauge slug rounds. The total amount of this purchase is $5,086.84 and the funds will come from account 3030.499. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

11.
WATER SUPPLY:

A. Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Repairs to Hot Water Piping System

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said he is requesting the payment of a voucher in the amount of $6,831.25 to AMI Services, Inc. In addition to conducting annual maintenance of the boiler at the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant, the contractor was authorized to complete repairs to leaks on the hot water loops on the filter plant heating system. Once the work started and the pipe insulation was removed, the corrosion of the 2 inch copper pipe was found to be more extensive than originally thought. AMI’s work scope expanded to cover these additional leaks resulting in a total cost of repairs of $6,831.25.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated November 9, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to pay the invoice payable to AMI Services, Inc., located at 168 Hopper Avenue, Walden, N.J. 07463. The funds will come from account number 8330-0474. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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B. SEQRA Lead Agency for Watershed Protection Real Property Purchase

Mark Taylor said the Town has authorized the preparation of a Map, Plan and Report for the Consolidated Water District to acquisition approximately 13 acres of land out of 25 acres. The property is located north of Mill Street in the Town of Newburgh with the western property line located directly on the Plattekill Creek. The section lot and block # of the property is 4-1-70 and the 13 acres the Town will purchase western portion that runs north to south parallel to the Plattekill Creek. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the of Town Board Determining that the proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection – Real Property Acquisition of a 13.14 acre portion of tax parcel section 4 Block 1 Lot 70 is an Unlisted Action and that the Town Board is the Sole Involved and Lead Agency. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C. Schedule Public Hearing for Watershed Protection Real Property Purchase

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Order of Town Board Calling Public Hearing in the Matter of the Increase and Improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County New York by the Acquisition Lands: 13.14 Acre Portion of Section 4 Block 1 Lot 70. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION the Public Hearing is scheduled for December 7, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. The purchase price is $175,000.00 an additional $20,000.00 included in the total project costs to cover surveying and administrative legal costs.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
12.
PARKS & RECREATION:

A. Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Repairs to Hot Water Piping System

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 5, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to authorize the Newburgh Free Academy wood shop students to refurbish the Recreation Department’s portable stage. The cost of this project would be for materials only and will not exceed $1,300.00. The funds are available in the Capital Improvement Account which has a current balance of $18,571.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B. Approve Payment of Trail Drainage Upgrade Expense

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October15, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for the payments of the following:


Precision Pipeline Solutions        $ 250.00


Newburgh Winwater                    1,250.32

                                     TOTAL  $1,500.32


The funds will come from the Trail Upgrade Capital Project account. The current balance in the project account is $108,718.68. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     NOVEMBER 16, 2009     PAGE 6


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said this purchase was to complete the last section of the trail. The blacktop is for the trail by the bridge that is located near the Recreation Center. Blacktop is needed for this area of the trail due to the steep incline.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


C. Approve Payment for Trail Surface Upgrade

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 9, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, the payments to the following:

Tilcon New York, Inc. 


(Blacktop)                                                  $  2,614.93


Callahan & Nannini Quarry


(Item # 4)                                                     27,752.05


                                         TOTAL             $30,366.98


The funds for these expenses will come from the Trail Upgrade Capital Project account. The balance in the project account is $108,718.68. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
13.
ANIMAL CONTROL: T 93 Account Withdrawal Request


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 6, 2009, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control/Shelter Supervisor, to pay the invoices submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital as follows:


June 2009              $1,304.00


July 2009                 1,429.80


August 2009            1,146.20


September 2009      1,837.24


TOTAL                 $5,717.24


Balance in the T-93 Account after these invoices are paid is 5,550.68. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Ms Meyers stated in a memo that she went over all of the invoices with the Flannery Animal accounting department and saved the Town $1,148.80.

Councilman Piaquadio said the T-93 account is a donation account and the tax payers of the Town do not pay for these expenses.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

14.
LABOR RELATIONS ATTORNEY CONTRACT


MOTION was made Councilman Piaquadio to approve the agreement between the Town of Newburgh and Roemer Wallens & Mineaux LLP, Labor Relations Attorneys and Consultants as follows:


$2,750.00 per month from January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010


$2,800.00 per month from January 1, 2011 through December 31, 2011


$2,850.00 per month from January 1, 2012 through December 31, 2012

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     NOVEMBER 16, 2009     PAGE 7


There have been no increases from the 2009 contract. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

15.
COMPUTER RESERVE REQUEST


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell server from State bid in the amount of $5,775.05 to be used as a server for Town Hall and Code Compliance. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $5,775.05 from the Computer Reserve Fund account # 1680-02 for the purchase of a Dell server to be used in Town Hall and Code Compliance. The balance in the 1680-02 account will be $79,235.36. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
16.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated October 30, 2009, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, as follows:


Transfers for the Tax Certiorari Attorney payments:


From Account                                             To Account                       Amount        


General Fund   001.1430.0499 Consultants              001.1420.0407 Tax Certiorari  $100,000.00     

General Fund   001.1420.0401 Town Attorney        001.1420.0407 Tax Certiorari      10,000.00


Transfer Police Administration Salaries to cover the added cost for the payout of Charlie Kehoe upon retirement and the stipend and overtimes of Meredith Gehman:

From Account                                                To Account                         Amount


General Fund 001.3120.0100 Police Salaries              001.3010.0100 Police Admin     $20,000.00

General Fund 001.3120.0190 Police Other Services   001.3010.0100 Police Admin       20,000.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
17.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Cost Estimates
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 2, 2009, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the Landscape Cost Estimate for Orchard Hills, in the amount of $460,108.00. This cost estimate is subject to Planning Board approval of site plans without request for additional landscaping, with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00 for each phase. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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18.
ENGINEERING:



A. Terrizi Subdivision Performance Security


Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, said he is asking the Board to approve a cost estimate for the construction of a private road and drainage facilities for the Terrizzi Subdivision located off Route 32 (south of Mill Street). The cost estimate of $85,085.00 was prepared by Nosek Engineering and is dated November 6, 2009. The required inspection fee for this is $2,127.00. An additional $2,000.00 is required for the soil & erosion control inspections. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated November 6, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the cost estimate for the Terizzi Subdivision in the amount of $85,085.00. It was prepared by Nosek Engineering and dated November 6, 2009. The inspection fee is $2,127.00 and additional escrow deposit of $2,000.00 for soil and erosion control inspections. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. DAT Filtration Plant Membrane Procurement Task


Mr. Osborne said that Sterarns & Wheler discussed the Preliminary Design Task which has been completed and submitted to New York State and the Orange County Department of Health for review and comments. The next task for this project is the preparation of the Membrane Procurement Contract. The engineering fee for this portion of the work is $31,700.00. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 10, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to authorize Sterns & Wheler to prepare the Membrane Procurement Contract. The engineering fee is $31,700.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent. 
19.
RESOLUTION in Support of Collateral Source Bill


This bill has the dual benefit for public employers of ending the unfair double recoveries of lost future earnings that are currently permitted only in favor of public employees against their public employers in personal injury and other tort actions. There are two exceptions, ensuring that, whenever the public employer is sued in tort by anyone and the case is settled, the municipality will not then be subjected to a claim by a health benefit provider, accident disability insurance carrier or any other collateral source payer for reimbursement of monies paid to the plaintiff arising out of the accident. The two exceptions are where there is a statutory right to reimbursement or if the recovery is sought for no-fault payments made for certain economic losses for personal injuries arising out of the operation of a motor vehicle. Thus, irrespective of whether your Town can be sued in tort by any of its employees, the municipality will still benefit from the bill during the current fiscal crisis. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution in Support of Signing of Collateral Source Bill. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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20.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS
Deputy Town Clerk Benedict said on behalf of the Town Board he wanted to wish everyone a happy and safe Thanksgiving.  
Councilman Piaquadio said that there was a collision between a Town police car and two school buses. He asked everyone to keep all involved in their prayers. He also wanted to commend the Town’s Police Department. There was a homicide in the Town and our Police Department made an arrest in less than 36 hours. 

Councilman Woolsey said last week the American Legion and the VFW had services at Town Hall for Veterans Day. He said it was a very nice service, but was disappointed that there was not more community support.  

21.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Glen Henricksen, Ashwood Terrace, said he wanted to assure everyone that he attended the last Town Board meeting solely to discuss his concern with the storage unit and overlay change in his area. He said that it is not true that his attendance was inspired by political candidates. He has concerns that if the zoning is passed and the owner sells the property, they would not have control of what type of business went in there. 

Mark Taylor said businesses in the B district are subjected to site plan and Planning Board approval. 

Bill Fetter, Rockwood Drive, asked why the cost and volume of asphalt was so much higher than the item 4 that was used to upgrade the Chadwick Lake trail. He also asked if correspondence or written letters written to the Board are required to be put into the minutes. He also asked why the storage units could not be put in an area of Town that is already zoned for that use instead of changing the zoning for the proposed property. He asked why this was before the Town Board instead of the Zoning Board. 
Mr. Osborne said item 4 was used continuously around the trail and the asphalt was only used for the steep portion of the trail between the tennis courts and the creek.
Mr. Taylor said correspondence and written letters are not required to be written into the minutes, it is optional. This applicant petition asked the Town Board to act in a legislative capacity to amend the Zoning Law. 

Mr. Fetter asked who made the motion to introduce this Local Law and who seconded it. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said he would have that information available after the meeting. 

Councilman Woolsey said the public hearing for the overlay change still has not been scheduled and the Board still has not made a decision on whether or not to make the change. They will take everyone’s concerns into consideration before make their decision. 
Elaine Hopper, Orange Lake, said Roosevelt Avenue, which is a paper street, runs behind her house and people are using it as a thoroughfare. She has requested to have a sign put up, stating Roosevelt Avenue is not a thoroughfare, but as of yet it has not been done. Ms. Hopper asked if she could put up her own sign on the Town post that is on Washington Avenue and Lakeside Road. 
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Councilman Woolsey said he will follow up on this matter tomorrow. He said the sign has to be put up by the Highway Department. 

Donna Smith, Rockwood Drive, said she was not aware of the meeting that was held for the overlay district proposed in her area, but she is here tonight to say she is opposed of the overlay and a change in the law. She asked why it is a good idea to change the law. 
Councilman Benedict reiterated that no such hearing was scheduled. The change, if approved, would be made to benefit and add revenue for the Town and residents of the Town. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the owner of the property made a request. The Board listens and considers the request, a public hearing is held to give the public the opportunity to express their opinions and then a decision is made. 

Rick Barley, Wenmar Drive, said he was before the Board last month with questions about the private road he lives on. He asked if the developer has requested dedication of the private road. 

Mr. Taylor said there is an October 31st deadline for the acceptance of dedications. The developer was trying to meet that deadline, but the documents or the plans were not submitted in time for the deadline. They have been told that it is the policy of this Board that if the October 31st deadline is not met the roads will not be accepted until the following spring. 
Mr. Barley asked who is going to maintain and plow the road. 

Deputy Supervisor Benedict said he will convey Mr. Barley’s concerns to Supervisor Booth. 

Jenny Henricksen, Ashwood Terrace, has concerns that they will not be notified in writing stating when the public hearing for the overlay Zoning District change will be held. 

Councilman Woolsey said that the Town will do their best to make sure that all of the residents are notified of the public hearing. 

Ann Fisher, Balmville, said she did not receive notice of a public hearing in her area until after the public hearing was held. She has empathy for the residents in the area of Rockwood Drive and she asked the Board to please listen to these residents and their concerns. 

Lynn Hayward, Ramblewood Drive, asked about having street lights put in her area. She has concerns with children waiting for the school buses in the dark. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town can consider the establishment of a lighting district. They would have to go through a public hearing process to establish the district. Then the residents would be charged annually for Central Hudson to install and service the lights. 

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked what the dollar amount was of the 2010 General Budget that was just passed. She asked what the percentage was for pay raises for Town Officials and for Management. 
Deputy Supervisor Benedict said the Town’s total tax rate will be $11.29, an increase of 5.2% from 2009. He said there were no pay raises given this year or last year for Town Officials or for management. 
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Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, said the total General Fund Budget is $18,041,157.00. The Highway Budget is $6,097,293.00 and there is $200,000.00 in the Contingency Fund.  
Ms. Williams asked about the status of the addition for the manganese treatment for the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant.  
Mr. Osborne said the Town is opening bids for the construction of that project on November 19th. 

Frank Bazalo, Kroll Development, asked if Town sewer is coming to their area. 
Mr. Osborne said the proposed new Driscoll Subdivision would have to extend the sewer service from Dennis Road to their subdivision. The line would be adjacent to the Kroll Development. When the line is in place the Town would conduct a public hearing, the cost of the project would be presented to the neighborhood and they would have a chance to comment on the proposal. The Town Board would listen and then make a decision. 

Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked it there were any other questions. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 
22.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:56 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:56 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
